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Minutes of the Community Engagement, Well-being & Events 

Committee of Llannon Community Council  
Monday, 12th February 2024 at 11:00am 

Held remotely via Zoom. 
 

The Chair of the Council, Cllr. Julie Owen presided over the meeting. 

 
Minute No. 1 – Members Present. 
 
Cllr. J. Owen (JO) 
Cllr. R. Lloyd Davies (RD) 
Cllr. L. Davies (LD) 
Cllr. J Anderson (JA) 
Cllr. S. Eldridge (SE) 
 
Also Present: 
 
Mrs. C. V. Hope – Clerk (CH) 
 
Minute No. 2 – Apologies and reasons for absence. 
 
All Members of the Committee were present. 
 
Minute No. 3 – Declarations of Interests.   
 
There were no new declarations of interests. 
 
Minute No. 4 – To discuss budget requirements for 2024-25. 
 
It was noted that the Clerk had previously circulated the proposed budget 
recommended of £20,000 for this Committee.  Cllr.  Llinos Davies raised 
concerns that this seemed to be a lot of money. 
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The Clerk reminded the Members of the recent survey results.  In particular, 
the loneliness and isolation which is affecting many residents in Llannon Ward, 
particularly those over the age of fifty. 
 
The Clerk is currently working on a project to tackle this issue and feels that a 
good starting point would be to re-establish Cinio a Chlonc.  Dolen Teifi’s new 
minibus will be available soon so this is the ideal opportunity to start this 
project.  This will require significant outlay but in return would also bring in an 
income as there would be a small charge. 
 
The Clerk noted that LlCC is creating a Volunteer Hub, some of which have 
already been trained to drive the new minibus.  A budget will be required to 
hire the bus for other future LlCC projects. 
 
The Clerk also advised that this budget would need to cover the publication 
and distribution of future LlCC newsletters.  It was agreed that details would 
need to be discussed in more depth at a later date to agree the number of 
editions to be published and how they would be circulated. 
 
The establishment of a Repair Café and Youth Council was also discussed and it 
was agreed that this will also need further consideration at a later date. 
 
Further discussion took place regarding whether the amount requested could 
be reduced.  It was agreed that £20,000 would be necessary for LlCC to offer 
additional services to benefit the community. 
 

 
The Chair closed the meeting at 11.55am. 

 
 

 
 

 
Signed .............................................................          Date .................................... 
    
(Chair) 

 


